TONEHEDGE ©N THE HILL

A 55+ RESIDENT OWNED COMMUNITY
39820 US 19 NORTH TARPON SPRINGS, Fl. 34689
(727)934-7917 Fax (727)942-4976

STONEHEDGE RESIDENTS INCORPORATED (SRI)
SPECIAL MEMBERS’ MEETING Wednesday, June 30, 2021 Clubhouse

The SRI Special Members’ meeting was called to order at approximately 9:03 a.m. President Williams presiding. Roll call:
PRESENT: Williams, Elton, and Tudor. BY PHONE: Ellingson, Richards, Findley. ABSENT: Kinsey and Curvin. Quorum

established.

Approximately 50 residents were present.

President Williams reported to the residents on Manager Toscano’s full time status from 35.5 hours to 42.5 hours
weekly. The total monetary impact to Stonehedge will be $12,042.20 yearly which includes the workers compensation,
Social Security and Medicare fees. The breakdown per unit will be $45.44 yearly or $3.79 monthly.

Joyce Lester # 192 speaking on behalf of the Bingo committee reported on the Florida State Bingo Laws. She stated that

Bingo cannot donate money to anything charitable until Bingo is completely dissolved in our park. At that time, the state
w will require the Bingo money to be donated to a charitable organization. She has the book on the state rules in case

anyone has a question.

Tom Tudor announced that the donations for the automatic door were at $4,000.00.

Manager Toscano reported on the Mango Street construction.

The counting committee for the Spectrum vote included Cheryl Bruno, Mary Jo Mueller, Barbara English and Sandy Catt.

The final vote tally for the Spectrum package was 202 yes and 17 no. There were three invalid ballots due to no ID on
envelopes.

Motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 9:33 a.m.

Terry Ellingson, Secretary



